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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK  

 

Thinking of our Graduates this rainy day  --  congratulations! You made it!  The 

slog was worth it. Now that you have that diploma, or degree, or certificate, you 

begin to think earnestly about what you are going to do with it.  And what you are 

going to do with your life.  

 And we all, at whatever age, ponder the direction of our lives.     

  God has many names and descriptions.  Isaiah 9:6 says “His name will be: 

Amazing Counselor, Strong God, Eternal Father, Prince of Wholeness.”  God is 

described as everything from a potter, to a righteous branch, to a king.  And all in 

between:  God of Gods, lord of lords, king of kings. Lord of hosts. King of the 

angel armies. The Master. Creator.  The Warrior riding a white horse.  Faithful. 

True. The word of God. Light of lights. The great, the mighty, the awesome God. 

Shepherd. Messiah. Redeemer. Only wise God. Prophet. The Almighty.  Alpha 

and Omega, beginning and ending. Father. Mother. Infinite. Omnipotent. 

Omnipresent. Omniscient.  

         Love.  

 And that’s not even counting Jehovah, El Shaddai, Elohim, or Yahwah, 

(YHWH) the Tetragrammaton.  
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 I could probably fill a page—or maybe a book—with all the names of God.  

 And even then it would not summarize the entity that is God.  

 I have a friend who just says “the universe” when she is referring to God. 

 God is uniquely unique. God is unlike anything else. Period.   

 Today, thinking about all our grads and all the graduations going on, I am 

focused on God our lighthouse, our bright and morning star, our North star. 

 Setting out on the uncertain journey of life, steer the boat called ‘your life’ 

by the lighthouse, by the one true light. God.  The all-of-the-above-and-more 

GOD.  

 Know that the compass to find your direction is prayer. When you feel lost, 

alone, uncertain, pray.  Pray and open your Bible—knowing that GOD the 

incomprehensible one understands you and your situation—and cares.  

 Seek God and God will be found!    

Love to all--    

Pastor Taysie 

Pastor Taysie 

 
 
U.M.W. NEWS 
 
Reminder: there are nuts (baking and eating), candy & fruitcake still available. 
Thank you for supporting this fundraiser.  
 
Jane Alban has five, (5) blue binder, red & white checkered cover cookbooks 
available. They were printed by our church before the last green one. If interested 
call Jane at 410-374-4454.  $10. 
 



 
 

 
The women will be having their Women’s Picnic on 
June 20, 2016 at 6pm at Dee’s house. Parking will be 
provided. 
 
 

                                                                                                          Bunch 
will meet on Tuesday, June 28th  at noon at Fratelli’s in Hampstead. If you wish to 
go, see or call Jane Alban. 
 
     

                       HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

  6/3 Jeff Davis   6/18   Gordon Boring 
   Dennis Martin  6/20    Vicki Fair 
   Will Grudziecki  6/21    John Wennell 
  6/5 Amy Davis   6/22    Mike Bitzel 
  6/8  Jason Ecker      Brandon Wire 
  6/11   Jennifer Fowble  6/23    Bill Fleishell    
    DJ Grudziecki  6/26    Mabry Pirozzi 
  6/12   Dee Patten   6/27    Heidi Pirozzi 
  6/14  Beth Jenkins      Clayton Hayes 
  6/15   John Fair        

 
PRAYER CONCERNS:  Our devotion to prayer is one of the greatest ministries we have at 
Emory.  Please remember these requests for prayer in your daily devotions.  If you know 
of anyone who needs prayer, or have names to update on our prayer list, please contact 
the Church Office. Amy (relative of Bonnie Johnson), Joyce Applefeld, Bill Beauchamp, 
Bob Beverly, Mike Bitzel, Charlotte Bond, Ruth Buckingham, Jeff Cole, Sherry Cole 
(daughter of Laurie Harper), Ruth Crisler, Jeff Davis (son of Chuck Davis), Linda Fair, Ruby 
and Melvin Fair, Regina Gassman, Shirley Gordon, Peggy, Diane & Janice Hidey (mother 



 
 

& sisters of Rev. Barry Hidey),  Anne Hakes (sister of Chuck Davis), Paula Luffman 
LaFavers (sister of Donna Lyons)Margaret Landreth (Patty Kelly’s Mother), Virginia Mann 
and her son Mike, Tracey Marcum (friend of Linda Fair) Helen Moore, Corina Myers, 
Janice Raver, Shannon Raucci (friend of Leda Yeager), Sarah Robrecht, Sarah (friend of 
Greg Evans), Casey Terrell, Carlton Thomas, Bob Wheeler, Bill Williams (brother of Linda 
Fair), and Jim Woolley.   

Prayer Chain: The Council on Ministries has decided to start up the prayer 
chain once again. We need volunteers that text message and ones that do not but are 
willing to phone call. If you would like inform one other person of a request for prayer, 
please notify Karon or the church of your willingness to participate. 
     This is the way it will work. Any person requesting prayers of the church will be asked 
personally to contact the Prayer Chain Leader. The Leader will contact several people by 
text or phone and each of these people will be assigned another person to call. It’s that 
easy!  Karon’s contact numbers are 443-992-2314 or karonmoore819@yahoo.com. 
Church phone number is 410-429-6008. 
 
NEW HOURS 
Pastor Taysie will have Office Hours on Wednesday’s from 3:30 to 5:30.  Drop in & 
say Hi!  Let’s chat… about whatever!   
 
LITURGISTS – 
The liturgists for June are as follows:                                     
June 5 Pastor Taysie 
June 12 Donna Rucker 
June 19 Jocelyn Fowble 
June 26 Dale Buckingham 
 
If you discover that you can’t keep the date, please let Ruth Bradford know. 
The new sign- up sheet for May-July is posted next to the flowers. 
 
 
Guest preachers for June: 
Alex Obreicht on June 5 – Communion Sunday 
Pastor Dwight on June 12 – and the baptism of his granddaughter 

 

mailto:karonmoore819@yahoo.com


 
 

Congratulations to our graduates! 

"And we pray...that you may live a life worthy of the Lord 
 and may please him in every way; bearing fruit in every good work, 

and growing in the knowledge of God..." 
                                   Colossians 1:10 

 

Molly Blake graduates June 10 th  from Gerstell Academy and will be attending 

Liberty Univers ity, Lynchburg, VA studying Nursing with a pre -med track, and 

playing Division 1 Lacrosse.  Proud parents are Lauren and Matt Blake.  

Amy Brown and Tiffany Brown, graduate on June 10 th  from Winter’s Mill High 

School and will be attending Carroll Community C ollege.  Proud parents are Lisa and 

Sheldon Brown and grandmother, Nancy Korman.  

Elise Danielson, graduated May 13th, from West Virginia University with a BS 

Degree in Interior Design and is LEED Certified.  Proud parents are Patty and Bob 

Kelly. 

Sam Evans graduated May 18 th  from Towson University with a degree in Sports 

Management.  Proud parents are Sharon and Greg Evans.  

Brayden Fertitta graduates June 8 th  from North Carroll High School and will be 

attending Carroll Community College with an interest in Art Therapy.  Proud 

parents are Laurie and Phil Fertitta.  

Mason Foster graduates June 11th from Manchester Valley High School, and will 

be attending Carroll Community College.  Proud parents are Melissa an d Michael 

Foster and grandparents, Donna and Pat Ru cker.  

Brandyn Geist graduated Cum Laude from Carroll Community College in December 

2015 and is now attending Mount Saint M ary’s University for the completion of her  

undergraduate degree next year. Proud parents are Sheila and Bob Geist.  

 

Jake Geist graduated May 21 st  from the United States Military Academy at West 

Point with a degree ion Systems Engineering. He branched Field Artillery and is 

now a 2nd Lieutenant in the US Army stationed at Fort Carson, Colorado.   Proud 

parents are Sheila and Bob Ge ist.  

Dillon Groomes graduates June 8 th  from North Carroll High School and will be 

joining the Armed Services.  Proud parents are Kellie and Duane Groomes and 

grandmother, Carol Ward.  



 
 

Leslie Hall graduated May 15 th  from Elizabethtown College with a Bachelo r of 

Social Work degree, and has accepted a job as a Grassroots Organizer for Planned 

Parenthood Keystone in Harrisburg, PA.  Proud parents are Debra and Leslie Hall, 

and grandmother, Nancy Korman.  

Carson Hunt graduates June 4 th  from Loyola High School and  will be attending 

Villanova University on a Soccer scholarship. Proud parents are Karrie and Jim 

Hunt and grandparents, Bob Schulz and Dee Patten.  

 

Natalie Korman graduates June 12th from Century High School and will be 

attending Carroll Community College .  Proud parents are Barbara and Jack Korman, 

and grandmother, Nancy Korman.  

Sarah Martin graduates June 9 th  from Westminster High School and will be 

attending the University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, NC studying pre -med.  

Proud parents are Denise and Brian Martin and grandparents Kay and Dennis 

Martin.  

Alex Sabo graduates June 9 th  from Westminster High School and will be attending 

Washington College, Chestertown, MD studying Environmental Studies and 

participating in Division 3 Swimming.  Proud parents are Michelle and Mike Sabo.  

 

 Ben Smith graduates June 8 th  from North Carroll Hi gh School and will be working 

full -time for a loc al company. Proud parents are T ricia Frantz and Mike Smith.  

Jessica Weikers graduated May 22 nd from the California Institute of Integral 

Studies with a Master of Arts in Counseling Psychology.  Proud parents  are Roni 

and Clark Weikers.  

Savanna Wright graduates June 11 th  from Manchester Valley High School and will 

be attending the University of Maryland, College Park, MD studying biological 

sciences.  Proud parents are Joanne and George Smith.  

Sam Young graduates June 8 th  from North Carroll High School and will be     

attending Carroll Community College. Proud parents are Viki and Brian Young . 

 

Riley Zentz graduates June 9 th  from Westminster High School and will be 

attending Marywood University, Scranton , PA studying architecture and  

playing Division 3 Soccer.  Proud parents are Beth and Rick Zentz.  

 



 
 

WEDNESDAY EVENING WORSHIP SERVICES start Wednesday, June 8th at 

7:00 pm. at the pavilion.  If the weather is rainy we will meet in the church. 

The following people will be leading the services:  

June 8  Randy Wineke   June 22 Bob Bradford 
June 15 Dianne Baughan   June 29 Pat Rucker 

 
THANK YOU: 

¶ I want to thank everyone for their cards and 
well wishes on my recent retirement. I can truly 
say I’ve enjoyed everyday so far.  Donna 
 
¶ I would to thank those who sent me cards 

and called me when I was recuperating from my 
surgery. A special thank you to Pastor Taysie who 
came the day of the surgery and stayed until I was 
done and has made many calls to me. Linda 
 

 
LOAVES AND FISHES are scheduled to prepare and serve lunch at the 
Church of the Brethren beginning at 10am on Saturday, June 4, 2016. 
Volunteers are needed to help prepare and serve the meal. Lunch is served 
at 12pm and we are usually finished around 1pm. We appreciate any 
monetary donations to purchase food items. Please see Dale or Evan if you 
are interested in helping. 

 
All of the men of the church are invited to bring 

friends and/or other family members to breakfast on 

Father’s  Day, June 19th . Everyone is invited to arrive 

beginning at 8:45am and breakfast will be served at 

9:00am. We hope to see all of the men of Emory at church on Sunday, June 

19th.. 

June 11 has been designated as United Methodist Day at 

Kings Dominion. Tickets can be purchased online or at the 

Baltimore-Washington Conference Center. The cost is $34 

per ticket and they are valid on June 11, 18, 25, July 2 and 9. For more 

information contact Deb Trowbridge at 410-0290-5302. 



 
 

 
Mt. Zion UMC Community Day-Saturday, June 4th (Rain date June 18th) 
Mt. Zion’s first annual Community Day featuring : 
 Live Music!    10:00-2:00 
 Classic Cars   All Day 
 Delicious Lunches 11:00 – 1:30 
 Bargain Flea Market Tables all day  (Tables still available) 
 Bake Items   9:00 until sold out 
Starting at 9:00 and ending at 2:00pm. at Mt. Zion UM Church in Finksburg. 
 

 
The trustees are selling the property behind Emory. It is 
on 1.24 acres & includes a 3-4 bedroom house. Anyone 
interested please see one of the Trustees. The deadline for 
placing a bid is June 22nd. 

 

  

Chris Smith will have his Court of Honor 
Ceremony on Sunday 26th at that time he will 
become an Eagle Scout. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
The newsletter items for July and August will be due at the church office by 
June 22nd.  
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

    1 
 
    
 
 ANNUAL   
CONFERENCE 
 
 

2 
 
 
 
 
 
Boy Scouts, 7pm 

3 4 

-Loaves and 
Fishes, 10-
1:00pm 
 
-Deer Park Flea 
Mkt. 
8-2:00 PM 
-7:00pm  
AA & Al Anon 
meeting 

5 

10:00am Church 
 
After Church  -
Luncheon for 
Pastor Taysie       

6 7 
 
 
SPR, 7pm 

8 
 
7:00pm Evening 
Worship at the 
Pavillion 

9 
 
 
 
 
 
Boy Scouts, 7pm 

10 

 

11 
Hall in Use 
 
7:00pm 
AA & Al Anon 
   Meeting 

  12 
  
10:00am Church 
 
  
 
 

13 
 

14 

 

15 
 
 
7:00pm Evening 
Worship at the 
Pavillion 

16 
 
 
 
 
 
Boy Scouts, 7pm 

17 18 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm 
AA & Al Anon 
   meeting 

19 Father’s Day 
 

8:45am Father’s 
Day Breakfast   
 
10:00am Church 
 
  

20 
 

21 22 
July & August 
Newsletter 
Items Due to 
Church Office 
7:00pm Evening 
Worship at the 
Pavillion 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Boy Scouts, 7pm 

24 25  
 
 
 
7:00pm 
AA & Al Anon 
   meeting 

  26 
 10:00am Church 

 
Eagle Scout 
Ceremony,  
1-5pm 
 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
 
 
7:00pm Evening 
Worship at the 
Pavillion 

30 
 
 
Boy Scouts, 7pm 

  
 



 
 

 


